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                                      NUNTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL
                       Minutes of Parish Meeting Held Thursday 3rd February 2022
                                                 7pm at Chandlers Ridge Academy

Parish Councillors Present: Ros Davey, Mike Eccles, Russ Lynch, Morgan McClintock (Chair), Wade Tovey and Adrian Walker. 
In attendance: Angela Livingstone (NPC Clerk), four residents and Evening Gazette reporter.
The Chair informed that the answers to the questions put forward had not arrived in the expected timeframe and hoped there had been sufficient time to look at these. He reminded that as he did not have authority to call a joint group meeting, he had encouraged members of Nunthorpe Institute and Nunthorpe Community Council to attend. He noted that there was also representation from the NMPFA Recreation club. 
1. INTRODUCTORY ITEMS
1.1
To receive apologies and approve reasons for absence – There was an apology and written notes from Carol McArdle.  Mieka Smiles had not been involved in the Parish Council bid for a Community Centre and did not attend the meeting.   Mr Leyland informed that Rosemary Billington and Brenda Thompson had apologised that they could not attend on behalf of Nunthorpe Institute. 
1.2 Declarations of Interest –There were no declarations of interest specifically relating to the agenda. The Clerk confirmed that all declaration of interest forms had now been received and she would prepare them to add to the website. 
2.
NUNTHORPE DEVELOPMENT
2.1.    To consider answers from the NMPFA to questions arising from the bid to host the Nunthorpe Community Centre, and to determine a response from the Parish Council 
2.1.1
Representatives gave their views and concerns. A Nunthorpe Institute Trustee representative advised they would be writing informing MC that they felt that the bid was a “Neighbourhood Centre for South Middlesbrough” and was unacceptable. He stated that they had already endured issues with the increasingly limited access to space they were in, and he did not wish to replicate at NMPFA the problems of shared space.
2.1.2
The restrictions for existing club members at NMPFA were discussed. It was argued that public monies should not be spent on enhancing a club and it was unknown why Middlesbrough Council allowed a bid to be considered for something which was not a community centre. A further concern was raised on the fitness centre established with public money being leased to someone. There was mention that winning the bid would enable the fees of sports members to be reduced to zero. This would therefore be a subsidy to the sporting facility.
2.1.3
The answers to the questions were discussed and concerns about clear answers not being given, such as comments that the matter was “contextual” or would be decided by the manager, that further expansion plans were not relevant and were only for context. The answers on prioritising usage falling to the centre manager were a concern as NMPFA would control the whole area without community representation. 
2.1.4
Issues on the parking situation at the NMPFA site were discussed. There were many complaints on the issue already without the additional members being included which were said to increase from 1000 to 5000. NMPFA had stated that attendees could be encouraged to park at other local facilities.
2.1.5
Following assurances that the playing fields were open to residents and that walkers went into the facility for drinks, this had been checked and it was found that the gate was bound closed with blue rope. There was a notice that this was also the route into the children’s play area. When checked with members entering the facility for a sports club, it was confirmed that the indoor area was not open until evening. 
2.1.6
It was agreed that there would be traffic going to a community centre at either site, but it was felt that it was preferable to split the sports use and the community use traffic. The Stokesley Road site with all of the new builds would become a central area.  
2.1.7
Concerns were raised on the financial aspect of the build in the NMPFA bid.  It was felt that both bids should also be checked for transparency and value for money for Nunthorpe residents. It was confirmed that the different clubs within NMPFA had not been advised or seen the bid and a non-NMPFA club mentioned in the bid to be moving to the site was not interested in this move.
2.1.8
The Chair asked if it was requested that the Clerk ask MC for the details of both bids to be made public. The NPC/NCC/NI bid had been made public as soon as the independent scoring process had ended to ensure the community had all details of this bid. It was reminded that the difference between the bids had only been 4.4 points. It was felt that the answers to the questions also needed publishing to enable more transparency. 
2.1.9
The difficulties of transferring a charity into a CIO were discussed. 
2.1.10
The NMPFA bid mentioned an additional 16 parking places by removing hedges, although there was a different statement in an appendix about 68 places giving a total of 128 spaces and a coach layby. It was uncertain if there had been environmental nesting studies completed for the removal of the hedges. 
2.1.11
 The amount of the grants available from s106 funding and Towns Funds grants was informed to be a total 
of £910,000.
2.1.12
The Chair stated that three possible sets of actions could be taken and invited discussion and decision: -

- Appeal lodged on the scoring process and/or it could be requested that other experts such as the financial and construction team check information and/or an audit on public money. The Chair enquired if there was to be an appeal, would the group ask for a different panel. It was agreed that in light of feedback a number of aspects of the bid were described as contextual and potentially misleading. Therefore, these points shouldn’t have been used in the marking process and taken at face value.  It was felt that a scoring appeal was not a priority as the other forms of review would be more appropriate. 

- To consult with residents more widely to ensure views are heard from all age groups and are properly represented. It was agreed that the differences between the bid were vast, some residents would only be interested in the location, others would be interested in what the centre was for and if it was part of a bigger facility or a community centre run by the community for the community. It was felt that some would be horrified by the destruction of the leafy feel along Guisborough Road with no hedge and a two-storey facility in an area of land donated to the residents of Nunthorpe and concern on the increased numbers from 1000 to 5000. It was agreed that the Parish Council were elected to represent the community and they should organise a survey. RESOLVED A survey to be organised with NCC/NI involvement by social media and hard copy. It was questioned if this should be to both sides of Nunthorpe as the money for the centre was provided by MC, without any input by RCBC. The Clerk reminded that NPC could only support costs for MC residents. NPC to contribute £500 on the understanding that grants also to be sought from NCC and others, with publication by GNN to enable inclusion of RCBC residents.

-  Documents to be circulated with points to consider before decision made by Community Centre sub group to recommend to Nunthorpe Vision group. The Chair stated the need to compile something for the next Nunthorpe Vision Community Centre sub group meeting on Thursday 10th February.  

 RESOLVED: Councillors agreed all three actions be taken so that the public duty is fulfilled. 
2.1.13
 NCC/NI agreed to support the resolutions agreed by the Parish Council. 
2.2
To begin to formulate priorities for the development of Nunthorpe Grange.

2.2.1
The Chair referred to a map showing the sites indicated for Taylor Wimpey and Persimmon Homes. There was information on the current NMPFA area and the additional areas which they were requesting. He reminded that the original indicative masterplan was being refreshed and the preferred zones for green spaces could be put forward. There was agreement on the reduction of the number of houses therefore potential for more green areas and community spaces. 
2.2.2
Persimmon had an application waiting for many years and had recently submitted a further planning application for the road to the site. A further road was also shown which led to the Taylor Wimpey site through the middle of the original green area.  

2.2.3
The NMPFA proposal was that they acquire land to take their site from Guisborough Road to the bypass. This would take away a lot of the green areas and there would be very little space for the talked of “park”.  The Chair questioned where people felt that the green spaces should be placed. Cllr Walker asked that the Nunthorpe Park which was widely consulted on be resurrected, with a proper park, with open access for kite flying, dog walking etc. There followed discussions on the master plan not being able to change policy and that details for the number of homes, the park and the transport infrastructure were shown for Nunthorpe Grange on the 2014 adopted Local plan.  A resident reminded councillors that the last information received showed the Nunthorpe Park changed more into green landscaped areas around the new homes, not a park. It was advised that there had been discussions on the deficit in green spaces / public places in Nunthorpe and details agreed on the need for 4.3 hectares for a park to be on MC land, not part of the housing developments.  It was believed that £100,000 was set aside for the park.
2.2.4
Councillors agreed that the priority zone for the parkland/community land should be close to the Doctors surgery more so than the open vista from Guisborough Road to the bypass although it was hoped that this would be partly retained.  Cllr Smiles had applied for some funds towards a Community Garden in this area. 

2.2.5
Cllr Tovey gave statistics from information gathered from surveys and studies. He reminded that the Nunthorpe Vision group was effectively building information for a Neighbourhood Plan. There was evidence of older persons wanting to downsize to bungalows and stay in the area, people wanting to move to smaller properties/gardens all wanting to stay in Nunthorpe. Younger people also wanted to move up to the larger homes. He stated the need to look at bungalows, apartments, supported living, community led housing and care facilities with access near the Doctors Surgery.  Surveys showed that teenagers had nowhere to spend time together and there had been suggestions of a mountain bike track. The majority of responses to the surveys had always shown that people in Nunthorpe valued the green area. There was therefore the need to have cycle and walking routes.  There were many offers across the community lost across the years including community centres and a library.  A library was one of the suggestions for within the Community Centre as an important social amenity 

2.2.6
The Chair stated that he noted consensus that the concentration of a green / community hub near the Doctors surgery was of more importance than the open vista. He suggested that the community could be involved via GNN. There was support that this be tied in together with the community centre and the jubilee celebrations surveys. 
3.   
ACTIVITIES for 2022-2023
           To determine the framework for community consultation about the Platinum Jubilee. 

3.1
It was reminded that the Methodist Church had suggested that the Parish Council link with their events, Cllr Walker reminded that there were grants available too via MC.  The Chair questioned what was wanted - if there was to be the link with the Methodist Church as an individual event and also encouragement of street parties and prizes for best dressed homes. Cllr Tovey stated that it was a momentous year and the community should be asked what they wanted for a memorial and events. A larger memorial could be suggested with public donations. 
3.2
RESOLVED: Cllr Walker to contact Methodist Church, mention grants and inform that NPC supported this. Cllr Tovey stated that a number of options could be in place for the long weekend.  Cllr Eccles reminded of the national beacon lighting.  It was agreed that there was still a need to find information on MC events and to consult on what people wanted via a questionnaire and social media.                           
3.3
RESOLVED: Questionnaire on all matters as discussed to be circulated and approved via email.

Date, time, and items for next meeting Thursday 17th March 2022 at 7pm.

                                                                                           
Meeting ended 9.25pm.


                                                                                      Signed ……………………………………………….   Date ………………………………
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